Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the Conesville Fire House located in West Conesville, sponsored by the Conesville Rod & Gun Club, on Thursday September 27th at 7:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:17.   There were 24 in attendance.  Willy Karlu made a motion and second by Mike Brandow to accept the minutes. Bob Britton made a motion and second by Ray Lawyer to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay bills.  We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Discussed a small parcel of land near Esperance.  This parcel of land was auctioned off at the Schoharie County Tax sale last summer of which the winning bidder has defaulted on.  There is a chance that this could possibly be a future boat launch on the Schoharie Creek.  This will be voted on at the next meeting.  

Mike Zeh reintroduced Dennis Slater, a past President of the SCCA and a very active member to the members.  Hopefully we can talk Dennis into become active again.  Dennis is also one of the biggest fur buyers in the area. Last year he brought over 5000 deer hides.  

Still holding off on the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Hopefully we can purchase this by the 1st of the year.  Since the Fair Booth building was started we have received several donations to help pay for the fair display booth materials.  Among the donators were The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Robert Orth, The New York State Conservation Officiers Association, Coby Fish & Game Club, West Fulton Rod & Gun Club, Summit Sno-Riders, Ridge Runners Snowmobile Club of Middleburgh, Trout Unlimited, Schoharie County Jeep Club, The Warnerville-Summit-Richmondville Memorial VFW Post #5016, Carl Stefanik, A+ Services of Carlisle and a few anonymous donations. To date we have received $1625 in donations for the booth material.  The total cost of the booth materials was $6,187.00. The new fair booth is paid for but we still need the donations to help pay for the two scholarship applications we received during the month of August.

The SCCA is selling raffle tickets to members only for the canoe, which the 1st prize winner of the fair raffle chose the $500 cash.  The tickets will be sold for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Only SCCA associate members & dues paying club members can purchase tickets. The drawing will be held after $500 worth of tickets is sold.  So far we have sold  $100 worth of tickets. For tickets contact Mike Zeh, 266-5330 or Gordon Emerson 231-1847.

Reviewed the SCCA by-laws.  Need to update by-laws.  The last time they were updated was in February of 1983 signed by Thomas G. Fisher who was the SCCA Secretary-Treasurer at that time.  Bob Britton volunteered to help out with this task.  Gave Bob Britton and Gordy Emerson copies of the by-laws.  A copy of the existing by-laws will be posted on the SCCA website.  Any changes must be made available to all members, 30 days prior so they can be voted on at the next monthly meeting.   

Received a thank you card from the SUNY Cobleskill students for the $500 donation for the trip to Arizona.  

SCCA Association Dues:  $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  Will try to send out notices before the first of the year 2008.  

Hunter Safety Courses: Held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club

Gun Course Scheduled For: Pre-registration:  Sept. 17 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Course Date:  Sept. 21 from 6:00 pm to 9:30 pm & Sept. 22 from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm

Trapper course Will be held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club – Registration date is on Sept. 27, 7-9 PM. Course training will be on Oct.5 (6-9 PM) & Oct.6 (9-3:30 PM)

Youth Pheasant Hunt    Sponsored by  Conservation Alliance of New York &  Lewis County Association of Sportsmen Clubs   October 6 & 7, 2007 At the Allan Brown Farm 6490 E. Martinsburg Road Lowville, New York  8 AM & 12 noon shoots 

Must be 12 – 15 years old and have license,

12-13 year olds must bring a parent,

14-15 year olds must bring a responsible adult at least 21 years old,

POC is Pat Arnold to pre-register for 8am or 12 noon shoot at

(315) 644-4643 or email Patrn@usadatanet.net  

Free lunch for pre-registered youth hunters

Guest Speaker Michael Brandow: Schoharie County Bd. Of Supervisors

Mike reviewed the $6000 request to the County for the hard release pheasant program.  This funding will be used to purchase pheasants @ $8.30 to be released at various sites throughout Schoharie County.  11 different drop sites have been approved by NYS DEC.  Birds can also be used for youth hunts. This program would generate revenue for local businesses & good for economical benefits.  This program is done in many counties throughout the state. Marie Campbell, the chairperson for the Schoharie County Environmental committee, stated that this funding could come from matched funding or from a grant the state has approved to help promote local tourism.    

SUNY Cobleskill College:  Six students will travel to Tucson, Arizona for the annual meeting, wildlife presentations& seminars.  They will compete in a national competition (Environmental Bowl).  Cobleskill is the only college in North America who has attended all quiz bowls.  There will be between 1500 to 2000 students taking part. During their stay they will travel to the Grand Canyon and Flagstaff.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Club is looking for kids who are interested in an early Youth Pheasant Hunt.  Carl Clark is in charge of the 50 birds.  The POC for the September 29th are George 607-588-7039 or Dewey 607-588-6978.     

Whitetails Unlimited:  Over 130 tickets have been sold for the banquet to be held on September 23rd at the Best Western.  Doors open at 1:00 PM. Donated $100 toward the cost of the SCCA fair booth.   Our National Headquarters is celebrating our Silver Anniversary (25th) this year so there will be several items with a special 25th logo.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  Running fund raiser raffle – 1st prize John Deer Tractor/Mower, 2nd prize Stihl MS170 (14”) Chainsaw, 3rd prize is Stihl 145 Weed Trimmer. 1st Prize provided by K.C. Canary Fultonville, Inc.   2nd & 3rd prizes donated by Kelley’s Farm & Garden. Drawing will be held the 1st Monday in November at monthly meeting. Tickets are $5 and will be available at the Wildlife Day, NY Power Authority in September.  Call Joe Moore 234-2891. Drawing date is November 5th. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. A work party was scheduled for August 26 and the clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  Donated $250 toward the cost of the SCCA fair booth.  The December raffle is underway with close to 700 tickets out to sellers. The raffle is for $250 on all even days and a gun or an Archery gift certificate on odd days.  This is the main fund-raiser for the year.  Trap shooting will continue on Friday nights until 09/28. Dennis Garner (Pork), a life member pasted away recently.  He was very active in years pass.  A work party to install a new roof on part of the archery shooting range is planned for 9/15.  Material cost is around $850.  There will be a tool show at the club house on 9/28. Bring your check book.  Voted in two new members.   Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The work party on September 9th to help finish up the pavilion located behind the Firehouse was a success.   Breakfast was served @7:00 AM and the work was completed.  The club did hold its annual fall picnic on September 15th.  There were close to 40 members with guest having a good time.  The club is running a fund raiser to help cover expenses.  The drawing will be held at the annual diner on December 8th.  There will be five prizes of $100 each. Tickets are $1.00 each. Please call Bob Kimball for information 827-5948.  A new book is available on the history of the Town of Fulton written by Gerald Hamm. The cost is about $20.  Contact Town Clerk, Liz Coons. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
We have firmed-up our November meeting date for the SCCA....Schoharie County Conservation Assn. It will be at the Curtis Mott Building Meeting Room in the Ag Complex at SUNY Cobleskill...on Thursday, November 29th beginning at 7:00 PM.
     As I mentioned earlier, we will  be inviting Dave Miller and Mike Zagata to attend as well. Our members are interested in joining and/or affiliating with CANY, the Conservation Alliance of New York. ( I hate abbreviations when used entirely alone, as you can see.) 
    On behalf of the membership, I look forward to meeting with you again, and to learning more about your organization.
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The September meeting of the SCCA will be held on September 27th 7:00 PM at the Fire House located in Conesville and sponsored by the Conesville Rod & Gun Club.  Our Guest Speaker will be Jeff Peil or Dick Henry, who will give a report on how the number of deer management permits made available are calculated.
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